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Register for the Dear Jack Classic!

Sarry, Wednesday 28 August 2013 - 15:19:12

Registration is now open for the second annual Dear Jack Foundation Classic.

The event will take place on October 15 at the TPC Valencia in Valencia, CA and will benefit the DJF, Andrew McMahon's charity!

Registrants will receive a round of golf and a gift bag, as well as breakfast, lunch, and a post-round barbeque with awards and raffles!

If you want to sign up, register here.

Please share your photos and stories about the event with TPU.org. Sounds like it's going to be a great time!
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